
SPHOA minutes of February 4, 2020 
 
Present: Jackie, Fran, Mike, Chris, Nancy, Dave 
 
Dave reported on the association’s status. 
 SPHOA is a nonprofit. 
 We need to adjust the bylaws to reflect this. 
 Also need to add $100 transfer fee and review bylaws to  
  see if anything else needs changing. Review bylaws in March. 
 
Chris and Mike got a 1099 for $1,000 fire grant. 
 Need to do a pass through to SPHOA. 
 
Firewise 
 Mike would like to go to the Colorado Wildland Fire Conference in April; cost is $295 
plus    expenses; board approved. 
 There is a Sites of Excellence conference in Texas in March; Mike asked who would like 
to   go; he’ll send an email. 
 
Welcome packet 
 Chris will do a list of phone numbers for non-emergency contacts. 
 Add a note about noxious weeds. 
 Distribute electronically and provide hard copies at meetings. 
 
Jackie presented the budget. 
 
Nancy now has access to FB, email, mail chimp, gmail, website. 
 
Duncan Silver wants to do his snow melt contest again. He provided written details; Nancy will 
 post on website and FB. 
 
Mike reminded folks to clear fire hydrants. 
 
Parking at Parkview/Matterhorn 
 Sheriff has stepped up ticketing enforcement. 
 Need signs about where to park and not park. 
 Maybe revisit parking above the gate. 
 Need to educate folks about parking issues. 
 There was a suggestion to have a shuttle to the trail heads. 
 Maybe have sheriff deputize ticket writer in Summit Park. 
 
Jessica Kirby from Basin Rec said they have secured a grant for parking lot at Discovery 
development to be built next year. 



 Pinebrook allows ebikes, although SP doesn’t; the problem is that people don’t know  
  where Pinebrook trails end and SP trails begin. 
 Goats will be used in Toll Canyon to eat oak brush for 3 1/2 weeks in July; there will be  
  guard dogs with them, so hikers should limit dogs. 
 
Sara Jo, Summit Co Weed Control, brought a handout and made a presentation. 
 100 acres were weeded for garlic mustard; 300 acres were treated    
  with herbicide. 
 Knapweed was also treated. 
 
Meet adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 


